
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DECLARATION  REGARDING  JONATHAN  POLLARD 
 

 
          Shvat 5767 
          January 2007 
 
 
 
 The heart-wrenching plight of Jonathan Pollard, an American Jew who is serving a life 
sentence for spying for Israel and is currently in his 22nd year of captivity, demands our 
urgent attention.   
 
 Mr. Pollard’s life sentence – a penalty far more severe than that imposed upon others 
who committed similar or even more serious crimes – is difficult to comprehend.  His lawyers 
have made various efforts through the courts to have his sentence reconsidered, all to no avail.  
At this time, it appears that all legal avenues through the judicial system have been shut off.  
Only the President of the United States, by granting Mr. Pollard executive clemency, can save 
him from spending the rest of his life behind bars.  
 

Already years ago, Gedolei Yisroel called upon all Jews to do whatever they possibly 
can to try to help Mr. Pollard gain his freedom.  Now that his legal appeals have been 
exhausted, and with his health deteriorating because of his incarceration, we reiterate that call 
with a renewed sense of urgency. 
 

We call upon all caring Jews who understand the importance of being nosei b’ol im 
chaveiro and the imperative of pidyon shvuyim to convey the message to President Bush that 
Mr. Pollard has served long enough, and that the time has come to free him.   
 
 May Hashem Yisborach, the ultimate Matir asurim, look down with favor upon our 
efforts and place in the heart of the President the resolve at long last to grant Yehonoson ben 
Malka his freedom. 
 


